
 
 

City of Buenos Aires, March 15, 2024 

 

To the attention of: 

National Securities Commission 

Buenos Aires Stock Exchange  

Mercado Abierto Electrónico S.A.  

 

 

In Re.: Relevant Event | Court Information 

To whom it may concern,   

 

I am writing in my capacity as Market Relations Manager at GCDI S.A. (the "Company”) 

with regard to HR#3126707, dated December 12, 2023, whereby – in the light of the 

appeal filed at the U.S. Court of Appeals of Second Jurisdiction against the judgment 

passed in the case filed against the Company at the Southern District New York courts 

by Merkin Family Foundation and Tennenbaum Living Trust (the “Appeal”) – the 

Company informed the extension until March 15, 2024, granted onto its right to resume 

the submission of the Appeal duly filed then. 

Therefore, it is hereby informed that within the period set by the Court of the Appeals, 

the Company duly reported its decision to reinstate the Appeal, thus keeping the case 

filing in motion in accordance with local procedural rules. 

Sincerely,  

 

__________________ 

Daniel Antúnez 

Market Relations Manager 

 


